
 

February Program Day—Social Services & Healthy Lifestyles  

Thank you to our February Program Day Underwriters 

THE LEADING EDGE 
FEBRUARY NEWSLETTER  



Jessica Daugherty 
Facility Administrator at Tara Treatment Center 
 

Family: Husband, Shawn; Son, Dylan age 6 
 

Where do you live: Prince’s Lakes  
 

What is your favorite LJC moment or lesson to date: I really enjoyed 
the opening retreat.  It was great to get to know everyone and learn more 
about different styles of leadership and what motivates people.   
 

Number one skill you practice that makes you successful:                               
Persistence!  I don’t quit, even when I really want to.  
 

Last book you read. Do you recommend: I just finished reading Lean 
In: Women, Work and the Will to Lead by Sheryl Sandberg.  I enjoyed it and 
would highly recommend it for women who are pursuing leadership roles 
while trying to pursue the ever-elusive balance between work and family.  

Something on your bucket list: Travel.  Specifically, Italy, Greece and the South Pacific.   
What things do you not like to do: Grocery shopping, cooking, cleaning out my car!  

 

Anne Sutton 
Executive Director at Humane Society of Johnson County 
 

Family: Husband of 23 years and two kids; Ella and Harry 
 

Where do you live: Greenwood/Center Grove 
 

What is your favorite LJC moment or lesson to date: Myers Briggs. It 
was fun to self reflect and learn so much about others personalities. It’s 
what makes the world go round!  
 

What or who inspires you: My husband and kids. 
 

Number one skill you practice that makes you successful: Positivity!  
 

Favorite Quote: I am going to make everything around me beautiful, that will be my life.                                              
—Eloise De Wolfe 
 

Last book you read. Do you recommend: The Help, absolutely recommend. 
 

What movie are you looking forward to seeing: LaLa Land 
 

Hobbies and interests outside of work: Vintage markets, farmers market, creating and travel.  
 

Something on your bucket list: Ellen Show 
 

When have you been most satisfied in your life: Professionally—being hired as the executive director.                        
Personally—my kids being happy!  
 

Tell me about a project or accomplishment that you consider to be the most significant in your career: 
Receiving the big grant from the Johnson County Community Foundation. 
 

What is your superpower, or what is your spirit animal: Dog! 
 

Favorite pizza: Any—minus anchovies 
 

Favorite restaurant: Café Patachou 
 

If you could be on one game show what would it be: Hollywood Squares 
 

Name one word to describe you: Happy 
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Kimberly Smith 
Executive Director – Johnson County Senior Services 
 

Family: Married to Steve for 34 years; Daughter, Lauren (24) ASL               
Interpreter at Walt Disney World; Harrison, (22) graduated from College               
December 2016, Professional Aviation/Pilot & Flight Instructor  
 

Where do you live: Franklin 
 

What is your favorite LJC moment or lesson to date:  Well, I have many 
favorite lessons from each time we have met. However, if I have to choose I 
would have to say Media day because I was taken completely outside of my 
comfort zone (which is a great place to grow). I also have completely                
enjoyed our project group time! It has been an incredible blessing being a 

part of the LJC Class of 2017 to be surrounded by individuals that are not only gifted but are also passionate 
about making a difference in our community is a wonderfully rare experience.    
 

Number one skill you practice that makes you successful: Integrity  
 

Favorite quote:“What lies behind us and what lies before us are tiny matters compared to what lies within 
us.”  Ralph Waldo Emerson  Life Verse- Be joyful always, pray continually, give thanks in all circumstances; for 
this is God's will for you... 1 Thessalonians 5:16-18 
 

Last book you read. Do you recommend: Outstanding Leadership by Stan Toler. Yes, I would recommend this 
book. It is a quick read and contains tools to help one become a transformational leader and to help                     
individuals fulfill their God-given purpose. 
 

What movie are you looking forward to seeing and why: Please don’t judge, but I seriously love all things 
Disney so on March 17th   Disney’s “Beauty and the Beast” is being released.  
 

Hobbies and interests outside of work:  Spending time with family and friends, traveling, deep sea               
fishing, cooking, reading, swimming, and spending time on a beach. 
 

When have you been most satisfied in your life: Honestly, daily to wake up each morning knowing I have 
an opportunity to make a positive difference in the lives of others is truly a blessing! 
 

What is your favorite restaurant: The Snook Inn on Marco Island, FL, a favorite for over 30 years, great 
food and a beautiful view.  

 

Tim Settles 
Analytical Product Specialist for Endress+Hauser 
 

Family: Wife Paige Robbins, married for 27 years; 2 sons Trevor (25) and 
Austin (24) 
Where do you live: Center Grove, Unincorporated White River Township   
 

What is your favorite LJC moment or lesson to date:  I liked the square 
game where we could not talk or take pieces from others.  Very thought               
provoking for me. 
 

What or who inspires you :  I am inspired by my desire to learn something 
new every day.  I feel that if you are not learning you are not living. 
 

Favorite quote (I have two):  Where you spend your money says more 
about you then how you vote and Actions speak louder than words.   
 

Last book you read. Do you recommend : I am not a book reader but I am 
reading American Canopy: Trees, Forests and the Making of a Nation by Eric Rutkow.   This book is very                          
interesting in showing how America was shaped and formed by trees.   
 

Hobbies and interests outside of work: I enjoy mentoring the Center Grove High School robotics team.  It 
is very rewarding to see the students grow in their skills and confidence. I also like to visit different breweries 
and sample the many different styles, Scottish Ale’s & Irish Red’s being my favorite followed closely by Belgium 
Doubles & Quads.   
 

Something on your bucket list:  To visit Italy and see the areas where my mother’s family came from.   
 

What is your perfect pizza:  Veggie Supreme with grilled chicken added.  
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Kathleen Anderson  
Community Prevention Specialist/Faculty at Indiana Preven-
tion Resource Center at Indiana University, Bloomington 
 

Family: Fiancé, Andrew; Dogs, Hazel & Sam; and cat Muffet  
 

Where do you live: Greenwood/Center Grove 
 

What is your favorite LJC moment or lesson to date: The Cantastic 7 
Johnson County Can Build, of course! Our community project was extremely 
successful this past January, and it was great to see all of the hard work pay 
off and to spend the day with my fantastic team! 
 

Favorite quote: "The secret of happiness is to see all the marvels of the 
world, and never to forget the drops of oil on the spoon." ~from The                          
Alchemist by Paul Coelho and “For a long time it seemed to me that life was 
about to begin-real life. But there was always some obstacle in the way, 
something to be gotten through first, some unfinished business, time still to 

be served, a debt to be paid. At last it dawned on me that these obstacles were my life. This perspective has 
helped me to see that there is no way to happiness. Happiness is the way. So treasure every moment you have 
and remember that time waits for no one.”  -Alfred D Souza 
 

Tell me about a project or accomplishment that you consider to be the most significant in your career: 
In late 2015, I started a nonprofit and supported a local substance use prevention coalition in their federal 
grant application. In September 2016, we found out the coalition (and the nonprofit) was awarded the 
$125,000 a year grant to continue and build upon substance use prevention in the county. Fulfilling a bucket 
list item of starting a nonprofit, combined with being a part of the coalition effort has been incredibly satisfying 
and inspiring over the past year. 
 

What is your favorite restaurant: I was born and raised in Missouri, so most of the “favorite                                  
restaurants” that pop into mind are in Springfield or Columbia Missouri. BUT if you’re ever in Columbia, you 
MUST visit Shakespear’s Pizza, and if you’re in Springfield you should check out either DiGiaCinto’s Italian                 
Restaurant or Hinode (Japanese Steakhouse). 
 

If you could appear on one game show, what would you choose and why: My fiancé and I have decided 
that we should go on “the Wall” and already have our strategy worked out! 
 

Name of a local business you utilize personally or professionally that provides an outstanding service:               
I enjoy coffee, and for the first two years I was in Indiana I searched for the perfect, local coffee shop. And then I 
found it in Coffeehouse Five, and it’s wonderful. Bottomless cup of coffee, good breakfast sandwiches, and  
comfortable couches to sit and work all day long – plus it’s a “for benefit” coffeehouse, where the net revenue 
goes back into the community to make families stronger! 

Applications for the Class of 2018 Now Available  

 
LJC is now accepting applications for the next “best class!” Do you know someone who would benefit from  

participating in LJC? Please send their name and email                 

address to Kate at ktaylor@franklincollee.edu and an                          

invitation to apply for the program will be emailed.  

 

Early application deadline: March 1st, 2017 

Application & Scholarship Deadline: March 15th, 2017 
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ALUMNI IN THE  
 Congratulations to Bryan Epperson 

(‘17) who recently passed his  

Series 9 & 10 exams so he can now 

join the management team at          

Raymond James. 

 Habitat for Humanity of Johnson 

County will sponsor a Women Build 

in 2017! Current class member, Kim 

Henderson is a team captain for 

the Mutual team and is looking for 

volunteers to join her! Their build 

date will be Friday October 27th 

from 7:30am-2pm. Contact Kim for 

more information on how to               

become involved.  

 Congratulations to Dan Todaro 

(’17) who has recently joined the 

Franklin Chamber of Commerce 

Board of Directors.  

 Congratulations to Steve Barnett 

(‘17) who was recently elected 

Mayor of Franklin after the seat was 

vacated before the end of term.  

 Congratulations to Lisa Jones (‘12) 

who was recently appointed to the 

Board of Works for the City of 

Franklin.  

 Congratulations to 

Tara Payne (‘16) 

who recently accepted a new                  

position with the City of Franklin as 

the Director of Public Relations.  

 Greg Miscik (‘16) has accepted 

the role of VP of Operations for              

Endress+Hauser, Inc. In this role, 

Greg will also join the SC USA                  

Leadership Team.  Greg has been 

with Endress+Hauser for 19 years 

this May. Congratulations Greg! 

 Andy Moorman (‘16) and Amy 

Richardson (’17) were recently 

named as Franklin Chamber of 

Commerce Ambassadors. Great job!  

 The Greater Greenwood Chamber of 

Commerce recently added Jennifer 

Myers (‘15) and Kate Taylor (‘12) 

as new ambassadors.  

 Midwest Communications Group 

has been named a finalist for the 

Reed Awards from Campaigns & 

Elections magazine. Category: Most 

Sophisticated Targeting With Direct 

Mail. Congratulations to company 

President/CEO Kyle Kasting (‘10).  

 

 Congratulations to former LJC 

Board member, Steve Bechman, 

who recently announced he will be 

retiring from Horizon Bank in April 

2016. Thank you for your years of 

service to our community!  

 Adult & Child Health recently                 

celebrated the opening of the 

Northwood Community Health  

Center. Congratulations to LJC                    

graduates Larry Heydon (‘03) and 

Dr. David Clendening (‘11) who 

were part of the welcoming                     

ceremony and to Dustin Huddleston 

(‘14) and  Margarita Hart (‘06) 

who are members of their board of                           

directors.  

 Congratulations to Bob Heuchan 

(‘11) who is now a member of the 

Franklin City Council.   

 

 

LJC 2.0 - Social Services & Essentialism 



 

Registration Link  

https://franklincollege-ubsru.formstack.com/forms/innovation_symposium_2017


Expanded Learning Opportunities 
Be sure to save the date for the following: 

 

LJC 2.0 Placemaking, Prototyping and Risk Taking—March 15th, 2017—$49.00 

Power of Innovation—April 19th, 2017—$99.00  
 

Contact Kelsey Kasting to purchase your seat!  

in Leadership  

Over 95 women came together to learn, develop and grow. Awesome speakers, awesome sponsors and awesome 

participants made for a truly amazing day of community. We are already looking forward to next year!  

Thank you to our Women in Leadership Program Underwriters 

mailto:kkasting@franklincollege.edu


 

Community Snapshots 
 

 

   

 

 

 

SATURDAY, MAY 13th, 2017 

10a.m. – 2p.m. 

A Family Event at the                

Johnson County                          

Fairgrounds 

 

A unique, interactive,               

outdoor family 

festival to allow children to 

climb on, explore, and               

discover their favorite 

big trucks & vehicles! 

We are thrilled to once again have the team at J.J. B. Hilliard/W.L.            

Lyons, LLC providing a match opportunity for LJC Signature Program 

tuition scholarships. For every donation that comes in, Hilliard Lyons 

will match it dollar-for-dollar (up to $2,000). Please consider making a 

scholarship donation today! More and more participants are requesting 

tuition assistance in the form of scholarships. We want to make sure that every person that wants to 

participate can! Your donation counts toward the “Best Class Ever” totals! Click here to donate!  

Event Highlights Include:  
 HORN FREE HOUR @ 10a.m. -11a.m. 
 Kids can meet the workforce that protects, serves, 

and builds our community 
 There will be dozens of vehicles, construction                  

equipment, safety vehicles, tractors & more 
 Festival activities, vendor booths, and food available 

onsite 
 Each truck will have a driver present to answer     

questions, help kids sit in the truck, and let kids honk 
the horn. 

  

 Bring your camera for lots of fun                            
photos of your kids! 

 
Questions? Contact beatsforbristol@yahoo.com             

or (812)391-3588 

$5 per person,              

ages 1-17               

Adults are FREE 

Is Hiring! 

Clubroom manager- Hours are Friday 10a-10p,                    

Saturday 11-6, Sunday 11-6. Responsible for opening bar/

restaurant, waitress, keeping building clean, cashier,            

bartending, food prep and inventory. Expectation:                  

customer service oriented with loyalty to the company; on 

time, dependable; works weekends and holidays April thru 

September.  

Griller- Experienced person on the grill. Will be grilling things 

like chicken and burgers for The Legendary Kitchen/ golfers 

making the turn. Flexible person who may be needed to work 

Friday, Saturday, Sunday 11-3.  

Friday Night Server- Waitress on Friday evenings when The 

Legendary Kitchen is open 5p-9:30  

Food Truck Staff- Occasionally we need event staff that can 

work food truck. This person would need experience with             

fryers. Cooking tenderloins and fries. Hours and demands can 

change depending on events/ festivals.  

Swimming Pool- Someone who would be interested in 

part-time summer work on a small lap pool. Responsible to 

check pool chemicals, vacuum the pool, clean restrooms and 

overall basic up keep of the pool over the summer season. 

The job usually requires an hour or less a day (6 days a week) 

and is flexible. The job runs from Memorial Day to Labor Day. 

Contact Ashely Davidson at 317-736-8596!   

http://leadershipjohnsoncounty.org/support/donate/
mailto:beatsforbristol@yahoo.com


 

Alumni Relations Keeps You Connected 

Grab your friends and join LJC 

for our first ever Canvas for a 

Cause! Everyone welcome for 

a fun evening of good eats, 

painting and socializing!             

Register here!  

Groundhog's 

Day Fun 
Special thanks to our                                 

Alumni Relations Sponsors—                     

S&A Group and First Merchants 

Bank and to the Johnson County 

Community Foundation for hosting 

our fun evening!  

http://www.imf4kids.org/Canvas-for-a-Cause.html


FC to Host Traveling Exhibition 

Franklin College invites you to take        

advantage of a unique opportunity that 

will present itself later this spring. A              

traveling exhibition, Changing America: 

The Emancipation Proclamation, 1863 

and the March on Washington, 1963, will 

be housed in the Richardson Chapel from 

March 23 to May 3. The exhibition stems 

from a collaboration between the              

Smithsonian’s National Museum of                

African American History and Culture, the 

Smithsonian’s National Museum of    

American History, and the American             

Library Association (ALA), and was                

funded by the National Endowment for 

the Humanities (NEH). It will be free and 

open to the public. 

The exhibit focuses on those two                      

significant moments in US history, it also 

highlights the work of social movements 

for advancing equality, the contested 

meanings of freedom in US past, and the 

lived experiences and leadership of black 

Americans.  

Franklin College is the only site in Indiana 

and only one of 50 sites nationwide, to 

host this exhibit. For more information, 

please contact Meredith Clark-Wiltz, As-

sistant Professor of History, Franklin Col-

lege at mclark-wiltz@franklincollege.edu 

or by calling (317) 738-8769. 

Film Earns Prestigious Award 

at Santa Barbara International 

Film Festival 

When The Good Catholic debuted at 

the Santa Barbara International Film 

Festival on Feb. 3, 2017, Gordon 

Stain, associate professor and theatre 

department chair, had no idea his 

work on the film would lead to it              

receiving the Panavision Spirit Award 

for Independent Cinema. 

Strain slipped into a new role during 

the winter of 2015.   He took a                   

temporary hiatus from teaching to 

serve as the production designer 

for The Good Catholic. 

The feature-length romantic comedy 

was filmed in Bloomington, Ind., and 

features veteran actors Danny Glover 

(Lethal Weapon, The Color Purple) 

and John C. McGinley 

(Scrubs, Platoon) as well as Zachary 

“Zach” Spicer, a Greencastle, Ind., 

native. The film was produced by             

Pigasus Pictures, a New York-based 

film company, co-owned and operated 

by Spicer and friend John Armstrong. 

Their friend, Paul Shoulberg, wrote the 

film, based on the true events of his 

parents’ love story. His father was a 

priest when he met and fell in love 

with his future wife. 

Strain met Shoulberg, Spicer and 

Armstrong while attending Indiana 

University. 

Congratulations Gordon!  

Franklin College Alumni 

Pub Nights 

 

Celebrate Franklin                          
College's birthday in               

various regions! 

Contact the  

Alumni Engagement team  

if you would like to host a 
Pub Night in your area! 

LOCATIONS: 

The Willard  Franklin,             
Indiana 

 

 

 

 

Franklin Department of Public Art— 

Local artist and Franklin College professor, Gordon Strain, recently opened a new space in               

downtown Franklin dedicated to supporting local art and artists along with diversity, social justice and 

sustainability. FDPA is currently hosting a local art show entitled “Love Letters.” They are open each 

Saturday from 12 p.m.—4:00 p.m. For more information, check out them out here!  

mailto:alumni.engagement@franklincollege.edu?subject=Pub%20Night!
https://www.facebook.com/franklindpa/


Help LJC qualify as a charity for participation in Rock the Block. We need 1 more volunteer and 

12 more walker/runners to register for us to qualify for the big grant! Please consider joining us 

for this fun event. Register Here!  

The Johnson County Community Foundation is gearing up for our next BIGs cycle of grants! The Letter of             
Inquiry form is available online (here), and is due via email by 5:00pm March 3rd.  Don’t miss out on this   
wonderful opportunity to help support your nonprofit! http://www.jccf.org/apply-for-a-grant/  

 

Eligible programs/organizations: 

 Collaborative program between two or more organizations 
 Fund request between $15,000 and $25,000 
 Organization must be in good standing with JCCF (all reports for previous grants, except for those                   

awarded in the FALL 2016 cycle, must have been submitted) 
 Program must be serving Johnson County residents 
 
Please contact Stephanie Fox for questions or further information at  
stephanief@jccf.org  

Grant Deadline Fast Approaching 

https://secure.getmeregistered.com/get_information.php?event_id=126066
http://www.jccf.org/apply-for-a-grant/
http://www.jccf.org/apply-for-a-grant/
mailto:stephanief@jccf.org


Thank You to our LJC Wine Event Tour of Spain Sponsors 

Special Thanks to Title Sponsor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meet Local Elected Officials 

Tuesday, March 7th                                                                    
4:00 p.m.—5:30 p.m.   

Johnson County REMC 
750 International Drive 
Franklin, Indiana 46131                                                                 
Cost to attend: Free                                                                  
RSVP Here!  

Meet local elected leaders in an informal setting at the 
Johnson County REMC conference room. You will have an 
opportunity to submit written questions in advance or during 
the event. Advance questions may be emailed 
to rchambers@franklincoc.org. Panel includes: Mayor              
Steve Barnett, Keith Fox, Michelle Graves, Rob Henderson 
and Kevin Walls.  

Greater Greenwood Chamber of                   

Commerce  Legislation Matters Luncheon  

Friday, March 10th, 2017                                                                         
11:30 a.m.—1:00 p.m. 

Valle Vista                                                                                        
755 East Main Street                                                                         
Greenwood, IN 46131 

Cost to attend: $20.00 per person, RSVP Here!   
 
The Greater Greenwood Chamber of Commerce invites 
you to attend the Legislative Luncheon featuring                        
our state legislators.   

 What’s Happening at YOUR Local Chamber   

Kurt Schletzer 

http://www.greenwoodchamber.com/D:/Users/ktaylor/Documents/Custom Office Templates
http://www.franklincoc.org/events/2017/03/07/chamber-events/meet-local-elected-leaders/
mailto:rchambers@franklincoc.org
http://www.greenwoodchamber.com/events/Legislation-Matters-Luncheon-2375/details
http://www.franklincoc.org/D:/Users/ktaylor/Documents/Custom Office Templates

